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A Message from Our Pastor
Rev. Lou Ellen Hartley

THE CHURCH HAS LEFT THE BUILDING!

Well, maybe not left the building so much as gone to preschool. For over twenty years FPCR has offered a ministry to children and families through our preschool. The ministry has changed and expanded through the years as the need in our community has changed. The Presbyterian Preschool is a true mission of this congregation, not a separate entity renting space in our building. Through this ministry children from around the world have been given the tools they need to develop and grow in a safe and nurturing environment. Several of our church members have given their time and energy to support this mission through the Preschool Management Committee, classroom volunteers, reading circles, and arts and crafts. 

As many of you already know, the Preschool will be on hiatus for this school year.  We will be assessing our future and working to move forward into a new phase of our Preschool ministry.  Please keep the committee in your prayers.  They are Nora Sandquist,  Eleanor Van Horn, Mary Alofs, and Bill Neely.  

Please take time to look at the pictures posted in our sanctuary to see how our church has left the building.

Peace, 
Pastor Lou Ellen

Deacons
Cheryl Koederitz

The Deacons of First Presbyterian Church would like to remind members who we are and how we can help.  Your Deacons are:  Dixie Finley, Marian Pruitt, Jan Roberts, Deanne Jackson, Cheryl Koederitz (Chair), Carlene May, Carrie Aswegan, Carol Bennett, and Bill Neely.  If we can be of help with a funeral dinner, visitation, meal delivery, prayer chain, or transportation, please contact us.

Membership
Jonathan Kimball

FLOAT TRIP:  We are planning on floating the Current River, most likely Cedar Grove to Akers Ferry, on August 25.  Details TBD, based on interests.  Options include canoe, kayak, or inner tube, understanding that tubes are much slower than the others.  Please let Jonathan Kimball know if you want to go and what type of vessel you want.  If you want to canoe but don’t have a partner yet, don’t worry—we’ll work with that.

PW News
Melba Read

In the Minute for Mission from PW in June, Jo Ann Anderson mentioned books that were suggested reading and for discussion at the Church wide Gathering in Louisville.   Jo Ann will be attending this meeting the first week in August.    Here is the list of books that some of you requested. 
STRANGERS IN THEIR OWN LAND:  Anger and Mourning on the American Right by: Arlie Russell Hochschild.  This book examines the state of Louisiana, home of multiple polluting industries (oil, chemicals), environmental problems, bad health for all, including children, and economics that favor corporations not local businesses. 
LITTLE FIRES EVERYWHERE by: Celeste Ng.  From the bestselling author this book explores the weight of secrets, the nature of art and identity, and the ferocious pull of motherhood—and danger of believing that following the rules can avert disaster.  
CHANGE OF HEART by: Jeanne Bishop. This powerful, true story of faith and forgiveness follows the transformative journey undertaken by Jeanne Bishop after the murders of her sister and brother-in-law, a journey that challenged her belief in the message of Jesus.  
SMALL GREAT THINGS by: Jodi Picoult.  The protagonist, Ruth Jefferson, has been a labor and delivery nurse for more than 20 years.  She’s a widow—her husband was killed while servings in Afghanistan—and her son is an honor student.  What could possibly go wrong but in true Jodi Picoult form she challenges the readers.  

From the Office
Betti Jo Pyatt, Office Manager

Birthday wishes for August go out to Larry Roberts, Kathleen Dean, Robert Rogers, Steve Skelton, Lucas Day, Darryl Alofs, Jonathan Kimball, Marian Pruitt, Susan Murray, Katie Sands, Frank Jessop, Ardel Rueff, Lenn Koederitz, Lee Malone, D.C. Look, and Nora Sandquist.

Anniversary wishes for August go out to Bob and Pat Mollenkamp and Larry and Jan Roberts.

August 3  First Friday Night Out at Di Trapani’s at Benton Square
6 – 10  Pastor Hartley out of the office
25 Float Trip 
27  Deadline date for September newsletter articles due in the office


